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Third Street Bridge will be temporarily CLOSED to all pedestrian, bicycle and 
vehicle traffic on select dates from July 08 to August 23, 2019* 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

THIRD STREET BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION NOTICE – BERRY STREET PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

Official Notice 
from the City and County of San Francisco 
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Notice of Upcoming Bridge Closure, Temporary Bicycle Lane and Parking Restrictions on 
Berry Street between Third and Fourth streets on select dates from July 08 – August 23, 2019 

San Francisco Public Works:   
Coma Te, Public Affairs Officer  
Phone: 415-558-5283 
Email: Coma.Te@sfdpw.org 
 

Project Manager: 
Thomas Roitman 
Phone: 415-558-4077 
Email: Thomas.Roitman@sfdpw.org 

Dear Third Street Bridge Neighbor, 
 
 

San Francisco Public Works is in the process of performing ongoing 
rehabilitation work on the Third Street Bridge as part of the Third 
Street Bridge Rehabilitation Project (Contract No. 2317J).  

The bridge will be closed on select dates from July 09 to August 23, 
2019* between Berry Street and Terry A. Francois Blvd. During the 
closure, access across 3rd Street Bridge will be fully restricted to all 
vehicle, bicycle and pedestrian traffic.  

To accommodate rerouted bicycle traffic, SFMTA will temporarily 
install a protected westbound bicycle lane along the north side 
curb of Berry Street between 3rd and 4th streets. Parking spaces 
along Berry Street will be shifted to be adjacent to the temporary bike 
lane throughout the closure period. Some parking spaces adjacent to 
driveways will be temporarily unavailable to help improve visibility. 
Please DO NOT park or pull into the bicycle lane or crosshatched area 
at any time and utilize designated loading and unloading zones and 
parking spaces adjacent to the bike lane as needed. Trash dumpsters 
may be put in the parking spaces (not in the bike lane or crosshatched 
area) for collection as normal. 

Following completion of rehabilitation work, normal parking 
conditions will be restored along the north side of Berry Street and 
the temporary bicycle lane will be removed. We strongly advise to plan 
ahead and take alternative routes should you need to navigate through 
the area during these dates.  
 
Suggested detour routes are available on the project webpage: 
www.sfpublicworks.org/thirdstreetbridge 
 
Suggested alternative routes:  
 
Pedestrians traveling southbound: Bay Trail Path > 4th St > Channel St 
Pedestrians traveling northbound: Channel St > 4th St > Bay Trail Path  
Bicyclists traveling southbound: Berry St > 4th St > Channel St 
Bicyclists traveling northbound: Channel St > 4th St > Berry St 
Vehicles traveling southbound: King St > I-280 South > 18th St 
Vehicles traveling northbound: 16th St > 7th St > Brannan St  

Berry Street parking and bike lane configuration: 

 
Parking spaces along the north side of Berry Street, between 3rd and 4th 
streets, will be shifted to accommodate a temporary curb side, parking 
protected bike lane during the bridge closure period.  
 
Impacts and Restrictions 
Automobile, bicycle and pedestrian access across the bridge will 
be unavailable during select dates as crews perform bridge 
rehabilitation activity. Waterway access under the bridge will 
remain accessible to kayaks. Access to private or commercial 
buildings and pedestrian pathways on either side of the bridge will 
be maintained at all times, however, delays may be possible.  
 
Right turns onto 3rd Street from Berry will be temporarily 
restricted during the closure, with the exception of vehicles 
accessing the China Basin Parking Garage entrance on 3rd. 
 
“No Parking/Tow Away” signs will be posted 72 hours in 
advance of work starting, stating project work hours and parking 
restrictions. Please observe parking and traffic signage and allow 
extra travel time in case of traffic delays during construction. 
Vehicles parked in the construction zone during posted 
work hours will be towed at the vehicle owner’s expense.  
 
We thank you in advance for your patience as we complete these 
much-needed infrastructure repairs and as we work to make San 
Francisco safer for all residents. We apologize in advance for any 
inconvenience construction activity may cause.  
 
*Please Note: Construction schedules are subject to change. Please see 
posted no parking signs or visit the project webpage for the latest 
updates and information. Parking restrictions may vary per block. 


